From the Archive...... November 1987

Village Hall News

There was £12,560 in the kitty towards building a village hall. Barry Woodcock, a Bridlington Architect, agreed to be the architect for the project.

November Lottery Winners

1st - Mrs Burgess £25

2nd - J Braithwaite £15

3rd - Mrs K Boyes £10

4th - Mrs Agar/JE Smith/Mrs M Wilson £5

Community Bus

A special trip to York was planned for 17th November at a cost of £2.50 return.

National Tree Week

An application was made to Humberside County Council for five Field Maples and five Wild Cherries to be planted on Mill Road.

Burton Fleming AFC match Results
Burton Fleming v Bridlington Town Vikings 1 - 4 (Own goal)

Burton Fleming v Bridlington United 1 - 1 (N Brambles)

Burton Fleming v Driffield North End 4 - 4 (5 Crabtree/B Adkin/M Sash)

Burton Fleming v Queens United 7 - 2 (B Adkin x 4/J Braithwaite/C Robson/M Sash)

> Burton Fleming v Driffield EI 3 - 4 (M Sash x 2/Own Goal)

Poppy Appeal

The poppy collection in the village amounted to a total of £76.81.

Post Office

It was announced that TV licences would increase from April 1988.

50p each TV Stamps £1 each Telephone Stamps Car Tax Stamps f.5 each 12 x assorted Christmas cards 35p

Nov 2021 Edition #392

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Christmas Tree

If anyone has an overgrown Christmas tree in their garden that they might like to donate to the Parish Council for the Village Green this year, please would you contact me on clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or phone 07542 874957

Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 09 November 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

If anyone is interested in sponsoring the Newsletter for one month at a cost of £28 please contact Jennifer Hobson Tel 07542874957

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957 Fmail:

clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Bin Collections

November's bin collections will be:

Green - Tues 9th and 23rd November

Brown - Fri 12th and 26th November

Blue - Tues 2nd, 16th and 30th November

Mobile Library

The mobile library visits the village once a month and can be found on Front Street, near the Post Office

The mobile library also stocks free COVID-19 tests.

The next date is Wednesday 10th November 1-1.20pm

www.eastridinglibraries.co.uk

Items for publication in the December issue should reach me by 25/11/21 Contact Carly and Rob Webb burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - NOVEMBER 2021

The hall is now open for all activities, restrictions will no longer apply. However government guidance on Covid-safe measures will continue to be observed. The Government is now stressing the need for people to "make informed decisions and act carefully and proportionately to manage risk to themselves and others". We will still maintain well-ventilated spaces, voluntary social distancing and we shall also continue to have a QR poster up. Hand Sanitising stations will remain in place, face coverings are now optional and a more frequent cleaning regime is in place.

The monthly LOTTERY, we now have 142 numbers in the bag the highest since it was started approximately 30 years ago.

October 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS

1st Prize Mark Skinn £25 2nd Prize Rev Barbara £15 3rd Prize Mr R Knowles £10 4th Prize Mrs Hewitt £5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly. The profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. In December 2021, and January 2022 our collectors will be around for contributions for 2022. You may deposit them also at the Post Office or pay by Bank Transfer as below.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to their list.

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact Kate Mercer (470556) if you are partaking for the first time for a personal number or numbers.



Ho! Ho! Ho! Christmas Fund Raiser



All proceeds for the village ponds regeneration - Duck houses, hedgehog's houses and bird boxes.

Saturday 27th November Burton Fleming Village Hall 10.30 – 2.30pm

Crafts Stalls, goodies, tombola, Raffle and games.

Come down for a hot drink, Christmas Cake/parkin or mince pie.

Anyone interested in having a stall for £10.00 email
Trish Hope patriciahope1203@gmail.com
or Sarah King sez.m@sky.com



BURTON FLEMING HEDGEHOG NEWS

ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO WITH A HEDGEHOG IN NEED OF HELP

As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to help hedgehogs:

- Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear.
- For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it. It makes them very poorly!
- Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used.
- Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them.
- Ensure netting is kept at a safe height.
- Check compost heaps before digging a fork in.
- Cover drains and deep holes.
- Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools.

A hedgehog lying in the sun, wobbling as it walks or with flies around it needs help. Use a gardening glove to pick it up, bring it indoors in a cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel.

Call Ali 0773 405 3699, Jo 0771 755 2624 or Debbie & Ben 0779 147 3576 for assistance.

Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the village, running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink at this busy time of year prior to hibernation.

Hedgehog favourites:

- Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour (Kitten is easier for hoglets)
- Spikes semi-moist hedgehog food
- Wet cat food in jelly No fish flavour please
- Dried mealworms in very small amounts

Finally Thumper, from Burton Fleming, was successfully released last month.

Thanking you in advance

Ali Blyth

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - NOVEMBER 2021

The last two coffee mornings have again been a huge success. Thank you all for your support in raising £180.00 at each one. This money is added to our Improvement Fund. Our next big challenge is to re-organise and update the toilets, which will also create much needed storage place. We hope to have this completed springtime next year.

COFFEE MORNING/CHAIREROBICS/INDOOR BOWLS have all started off with great success. Please come along and give them a try as they are also a great social event with voluntary social distancing and well ventilated spaces.



Chairerobics Class

NOVEMBER 2021

Mondays - CHAIREROBICS 1 - 2pm £4 (inc. refreshments) Wednesdays - INDOOR BOWLS 2 - 4pm

Tuesday 9th - PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 7pm

Saturday 13^{th} - COFFEE MORNING 10 - 11.30am

(bacon sandwiches/cakes etc)

Saturday 13th - PRIVATE PARTY

Sunday 21st - PRIVATE PARTY

Saturday 27th - CHRISTMAS FUND RAISER CRAFT FAIR (see pg 7) (village ponds regeneration scheme)

We are taking bookings for 2021/22; please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates: £10.00ph for residents/£12ph for non residents/£15ph for business etc. Weddings by negotiation.

Please note we have increased our hire rates but all those existing bookings, including clubs, will remain at the existing rate until the next AGM, June 2022.

SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT'S CHURCH

Nov 7th 11am Morning Worship Roger Askham

14th Remembrance Sunday

10.55am Act of at the War Memorial

Followed by a short service in church Revd Barbara

21st 11am No Service

28th 11am Benefice Service at All Saints, Kilham (streamed)

(Please contact Pat Harvey for the Link to this service)

A FEW WORDS

Dear Friends

Dare I say that some normality is beginning to appear; that doesn't mean that we allow ourselves to be complacent. We still have to take care and be watchful, especially now during the onset of winter.

Jesus told the story of the thief who came in the night and because folks were not vigilant, he broke in and stole their belongings. Jesus warns us to be alert at all times because we never know what and when life may throw nasty things at us or when he may come again to visit us. Being together, chatting together, taking tea/coffee together, lots of activities we used to do together are now, slowly, getting back to...dare I say it...normal.

One of these times is POPINS, on Tuesdays, note the change of day, from 10am to 11.30am. We meet at the back of church. It's a warm and welcoming time when we chat about all sorts of things, have a laugh together and enjoy each other's company. Everyone is welcome, churchgoer or not, it doesn't matter, just come along and enjoy.

Meanwhile, do take time to remember..... Remembrance Sunday is on the 14th November and we shall meet at the War Memorial at 10.55am to do just that.

Continue to look after yourselves and each other.

With love.

Revd Barbara



Prayer & Praise

Our Prayer & Praise get-togethers are able to re-commence on Monday 1st November at 9.30am. Please come along for a prayerful start to the week.



Popins

AT LONG LAST...... Our 'Popins' time can start again..... on Tuesday 2nd November at 10am until 11.30am. A great time together, great coffee or tea and great chats and a few silly jokes too. We would love to see you again and if you have not been before then do come and join us, it's fun!!

A Message from Christine Brunton......

I would like to thank everyone who came to see me the day before my birthday - really nice to be in touch with old friends, and extra loving thanks to Elaine for the 'surprise' afternoon tea so beautifully presented on the 5th October for my 80th birthday.

Thank you again to all who came. Hope everyone enjoyed it as much as I did

RUDSTON RASCAL'S PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup is now up and running every Thursday morning 10-11.30am at Rudston Village Hall.

Everyone welcome, £1 per child.





THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders

Lovely gifts, plenty in stock or orders taken Order your SPECIAL advent calendars NOW! KATE MERCER

01262 470556/07860 478867 kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com 10% discount on selected items